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a Happy Christmas a Happy Christmas a Happy Christmas a Happy Christmas     
and aand aand aand a    

Prosperous New Year to Prosperous New Year to Prosperous New Year to Prosperous New Year to 
all all all all     

from John and Jane at from John and Jane at from John and Jane at from John and Jane at 
Walnut Tre e CottageWalnut Tre e CottageWalnut Tre e CottageWalnut Tre e Cottage    

shandy and I shandy and I shandy and I shandy and I     
send very best send very best send very best send very best     

wishes for christmaswishes for christmaswishes for christmaswishes for christmas    
and the new yearand the new yearand the new yearand the new year    

To all our friends andTo all our friends andTo all our friends andTo all our friends and    
Neighbours in ringmoreNeighbours in ringmoreNeighbours in ringmoreNeighbours in ringmore    

NatalieNatalieNatalieNatalie    
 

With best wishes to With best wishes to With best wishes to With best wishes to 
everyone for a everyone for a everyone for a everyone for a 

Joyful Christmas Joyful Christmas Joyful Christmas Joyful Christmas 
and a Healthy and and a Healthy and and a Healthy and and a Healthy and 

Happy 2014Happy 2014Happy 2014Happy 2014    
Andrea and BertieAndrea and BertieAndrea and BertieAndrea and Bertie    

    

Wishing Wishing Wishing Wishing     
Everyone aEveryone aEveryone aEveryone a    

Happy ChristmasHappy ChristmasHappy ChristmasHappy Christmas    
& a Prosperous New & a Prosperous New & a Prosperous New & a Prosperous New 

YearYearYearYear    
Bob WoodsBob WoodsBob WoodsBob Woods    

                Wishing you Wishing you Wishing you Wishing you     
all a very happy all a very happy all a very happy all a very happy 
Christmas and a Christmas and a Christmas and a Christmas and a 

healthy new year healthy new year healthy new year healthy new year     
pampampampam    

 

Wishing you Wishing you Wishing you Wishing you     
Much Joy and Much Joy and Much Joy and Much Joy and     
Blessing this Blessing this Blessing this Blessing this 

Christmas and Christmas and Christmas and Christmas and 
Through the Through the Through the Through the 
ComingYear ComingYear ComingYear ComingYear     
FromJackie FromJackie FromJackie FromJackie     
And MichaelAnd MichaelAnd MichaelAnd Michael    

A Very A Very A Very A Very     
MerryMerryMerryMerry    

Christmas Christmas Christmas Christmas     
and a Joyful and a Joyful and a Joyful and a Joyful     

New Year New Year New Year New Year     
to Everyone to Everyone to Everyone to Everyone     

from from from from     
Alice MasonAlice MasonAlice MasonAlice Mason    

    
    

Gill and Carmen Gill and Carmen Gill and Carmen Gill and Carmen     
would like to would like to would like to would like to     
wish all their wish all their wish all their wish all their     
Friends and Friends and Friends and Friends and 

Neighbours a Very Neighbours a Very Neighbours a Very Neighbours a Very 
Happy Christmas Happy Christmas Happy Christmas Happy Christmas     
and a Peaceful and a Peaceful and a Peaceful and a Peaceful     

New YearNew YearNew YearNew Year    

Let us raise a loving cup Let us raise a loving cup Let us raise a loving cup Let us raise a loving cup 
to wish for  Peace on to wish for  Peace on to wish for  Peace on to wish for  Peace on 

Earth, Goodwill to all Earth, Goodwill to all Earth, Goodwill to all Earth, Goodwill to all 
men and hope in our men and hope in our men and hope in our men and hope in our 

hearts ….that they do the hearts ….that they do the hearts ….that they do the hearts ….that they do the 
washing up. washing up. washing up. washing up.     

Merry Christmas and a Merry Christmas and a Merry Christmas and a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year!Happy New Year!Happy New Year!Happy New Year!    

Sandy and MichaelSandy and MichaelSandy and MichaelSandy and Michael    
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        very Happy        very Happy        very Happy        very Happy        
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                                            To you all. To you all. To you all. To you all.     
Sally, Perry, Samuel,        Sally, Perry, Samuel,        Sally, Perry, Samuel,        Sally, Perry, Samuel,        
    Maddie, Eloise Maddie, Eloise Maddie, Eloise Maddie, Eloise 
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                            totototo    
                                                                        all our all our all our all our     
                    friends in  friends in  friends in  friends in      
                            Ringmore, we wishRingmore, we wishRingmore, we wishRingmore, we wish    
You a Merry ChristmasYou a Merry ChristmasYou a Merry ChristmasYou a Merry Christmas    
            & a Peaceful, Healthy& a Peaceful, Healthy& a Peaceful, Healthy& a Peaceful, Healthy    
                                & Safe New Year& Safe New Year& Safe New Year& Safe New Year    
                                                            Robbie &Robbie &Robbie &Robbie &    
                                                                        ProbieProbieProbieProbie    

Phill Phill Phill Phill     
and and and and     

Sally Sally Sally Sally     
wish everyone a wish everyone a wish everyone a wish everyone a 

Happy Christmas and Happy Christmas and Happy Christmas and Happy Christmas and 
a Healthy a Healthy a Healthy a Healthy     
New Year New Year New Year New Year     



 

DIARY DATES:  
Monday       Short Mat Bowls 
Tuesday      Table Tennis, Parish Rm, 8.00pm 
Wednesday Cameo Coffee 10.30-12.00 
          
December 
  4  RBL Meeting, Journey’s End, 7.30 
  6  Wine Tasting, Memorial Hall, 7.30 
  7  Christmas Bazaar, Parish Rm 11.00-2.00 
14  Film Show, Parish Room 6.45 for 7.30 
22 Carol Service, All Hallows 
25 Carols round the tree, Bigbury Green 
 
January 2014 
10 Quiz Night, Memorial Hall 
18 Film Show, Parish room 6.45 for 7.30 
21 Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00 
22 RHS Talk, WI Hall, 7.30 
February 
  3 Tearfund Lunch, WI Hall  1200.-2 00 
15 Film Show, Parish Room 6.45 for 7.30 
18 Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00 
 
Carol Singing Practices at Barnford, 7.30pm, on 4th, 11th  
& 18th December. 
 

 
 
 
March 
  9 Table Tennis Tournament, J,E, 1.30 
10 Tearfund Lunch, WI Hall, 12.00-2.00 
15 Film Show Parish Room 6.45 for 7.30 
18 Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00 
April 
22 Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall 7.00 
May 
20 Parish Council Meeting, 6.45 & Annual Meeting 7.30 
June  
17 Parish Council Meeting WI Hall 7.00 
July 
22 Parish Council Meeting WI Hall 7.00 
September 
23 Parish Council Meeting WI Hall 7.00 
October 
21 Parish Council Meeting WI Hall 7.00 
November 
18 Parish Council Meeting WI Hall 7.00 
 

 Children who would like to sing at the Carol Service, 
please contact Adrian & Judy (810420) 

 

 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 

SATURDAY 7th DECEMBER 

11.00 - 2.00 

PARISH ROOM, RINGMORE 

 

 

 

 

Mulled Wine and Mince Pies 

Jewellery, Decorations, Cushions, Candles, Cosmetics, 

Cakes, Jams, Pickles Wreaths, Photographs, Calendars 

Raffle, Tombola 

BECAUSE OF THE DIFFICUTLY OF GETTING A NEWSLETTER COMPILED AND PRINTED OVER THE BUSY CHRISTMAS  

PERIOD, WE WILL  NOT  BE PRODUCING A JANUARY ISSUE.   

 

  

The next TEARFUND LUNCH will be on Monday 3rd February at the WI Hall from 12.00 - 2.00 p.m.  As usual there will be delicious 
soup and bread with fruit crumble and ice cream to follow, finishing with tea or coffee.  All proceeds go to Tearfund to help those in 
need in third world countries.  Please note in March the Tearfund Lunch will be on the 10th  to avoid being the day before the Pancake 
Extravaganza 



CHURCH CHRISTMAS FLOWERS 
Calling all flower arrangers—of all ages. 

Do come to the Church on Saturday  
21st December to decorate it for Christmas.  I 
will be there between 10.00 am and 2.00 pm 
to assist, advise and arrange.  I will be bringing 
refreshments for us all.  There will be foliage 
available and if you have flowers to bring, they 
are all welcome.  I am really looking forward to 
seeing you on the day. 

Rosemary (810211) 

Many Thanks Many Thanks Many Thanks Many Thanks from the bottom of my heart for 
all the kindness, help and support I have 
received since Alan’s sudden but peaceful 
death.  I have been lucky enough to be 
surrounded by love during and after his 
illness.  He gave us such hope for the future 
especially during our ‘golden time’.  I can only 
look back and be especially grateful for 
whatever made us move to Ringmore 15 years 
ago - the stars must have shone on us that 
day.   With much love,   Robbie 

A Warm Welcome A Warm Welcome A Warm Welcome A Warm Welcome to Juliette and Mike 
Jackson and their daughters, Marianne and Maya 
who have moved into Tosca where they will be 
living whilst their new house is being built.  
Juliette and Mike plan to create a low impact 
home at the water tank, St. Ann’s Chapel, using 
local materials, craft and skills people.  They 
will be managing the project themselves and 
hope to start building very soon.  We hope they 
will be very happy here. 

A Big Thank You.  A Big Thank You.  A Big Thank You.  A Big Thank You.  John Bracey would like to 
say a big thank to you to all those who visited, 
sent him cards, gave their best wishes, thought 
of him and prayed for him during his recent stay 
in Derriford hospital with pneumonia. It is a big 
help to have such support from you wonderful 
people in this very special village of Ringmore. 
He is slowly recovering at home under Ann’s 
care and supervision! 

I would like to send my Heartfelt Gratitude Heartfelt Gratitude Heartfelt Gratitude Heartfelt Gratitude 
to all those friends who have done so much to 
help me - by caring for my poor abandoned dog, 
by sending cards and visiting me in hospital and 
helping in so many ways since I have been home.  
They have all been so wonderful to me and I am 
now rapidly getting better.  Thank you all so 
much.   natalie 

The Editorial Team  
send  grateful thanks  

and best wishes for a very  
HAPPY CHRISTMASHAPPY CHRISTMASHAPPY CHRISTMASHAPPY CHRISTMAS   

to our distributors: 
Phill Errett, Frank Williams,  
Bob Wood, Chrissy Wright,  

Jem Deverson,  
Pam Dennis-Noel,  

William & Oliver Barrett 

THANK YOU. THANK YOU. THANK YOU. THANK YOU. Just a note to say thank you very 
much to everyone who telephoned, sent cards, 
good wishes and prayers for my speedy recovery. 
I’m happy to report that I am now at home and 
almost back to normal (whatever that means) but 
STIL HUV SUM TRUBBLE WITH ME SPELING! James 
is also feeling well and making excellent 
progress. Jane Stevenson  

Wishing you all the Peace and Joy of 

Christmas  

With our love, Adrian and Judy 

   

                 HOLLY 

       WREATHS 

         From £5.00 

 

     Various Designs and  

            Sizes 

      Telephone Rosemary 

           01548 810211 



 
PARISH ROOM FILM NIGHTS 

Saturday December 14th 
While You Were Sleeping 

A romantic comedy starring Sandra Bullock 
Lucy, a subway ticket clerk, fantasies about marrying a regular commuter. She rescues him 
when he is almost pushed on to the rails by a mugger. She visits him in hospital and that’s 

when the misunderstandings start. 
 

Saturday January 18th 
Sense and Sensibility 

A superb adaptaVon of Jane Austen’s novel, starring EmmaThompson, Hugh Grant, Alan 
Rickman and Kate WinsleX.With their sudden loss of fortune, the marriage chances of the two 

sisters seemed doomed, their suitors being trapped by the strict rules of society. 
Many of the scenes were filmed locally 

 
Saturday February 15th 

Two Mules for Sister Sarah 
Starring Clint Eastwood and Shirley McClaine 

A high plains drifter rescues a nun from a gang of attackers.  They become involved with a 
group of  Mexican freedom fighters trying to oust their French occupiers. The nun is not 
altogether what she seems as becomes evident in this rumbustious and humorous tale. 

 
All at 6.45 for 7.00    Admission £5 

SCHOOL’S NOT SO BAD AFTER All!  
12th November 2013 

Photograph by James Parkin 



MOBILE LIBRARY 
Tuesday    December 3rd & 17th 
Ringmore Church 11.20—11.55 

FRIDAY BUS SERVICE 
Departs Challaborough 09.47/Ringmore 09.55—Arrives Plymouth 10.49 
Departs Plymouth 13.30—Arrives Ringmore 14.34/Challaborough 14.38 

Village Transport Scheme 
Please remember, if you need a car and driver to get you to hospital or to the denZst, then phone  

Phill or Sally Erre[ on 810547. 

FARE CAR SCHEME – USE IT OR LOSE IT 
Fare Car is operated by Ivy Cabs 01752 895555 by formal agreement with the Devon County Council. You need to phone 
them to book in advance 
To Modbury  £2.80 per single journey :  Tuesdays, arrival  09.20, departure 12.30 
      Saturdays, arrival 11.35, departure 17.40 
To Ivybridge, £3.50 per single journey:   Saturdays only, arrival 12.05, departure 17.10 
To Kingsbridge,£2.80 per single journey:  Wednesdays, arrival 10.30 and 11.30, departure 12.30 and 13.30.  This 
service is wheelchair accessible.  Passengers can travel in an ordinary car seat or in a wheelchair.  Anyone can use this 
service. 

Please send items for inclusion in the newsletter to  
e-mail: ringmorenews@btconnect.com or  
contact any of the team:  
 
Jane 811218, Gillian 810303, Karen 810382, Lynn 
810093, Sally 810639 Carmen 810028 
 

All opinions expressed in this newsle[er are those of individual 
writers, and not necessarily those of the Editorial team. The Parish 
Council does not guarantee or accept liability for any literature, 
adverZsed goods or services. They have not inspected or made 
checks regarding suppliers.  The Editorial Team’s decision is final. 

The newsletter is  being edited by Sally, Gillian and Lynn in turn, so please ensure you use the  
Ringmore news email below and not personal email addresses. If you have any news, views , jokes, 
interesting articles, recipes, book reviews, or something to  

celebrate, or share,  please send information  to : ringmorenews@btconnect.com   
Jane 811218, Gillian 810303, Karen 810382, Lynn 810093, or Sally 810639., Carmen 810028 

Ringmore Parish First  Aid Responder  
In an Emergency First Call 999 then call any of us 
Lizzie Andrews    01548  810615 
Sandy Hammond  01548   810572 
Andi King                01548  811210 
Emily Bohnet         01548  811210 

 
Mike Wilson       01548   810211 
Alan Eaves          01548   810648 
Karen Purdy       01548   810382 
Jane Reynolds    01548   811218 
Debbie Mercy    01548   811276 

the defibrillator the defibrillator the defibrillator the defibrillator is at No. 8 Crossways (Andi and Emily's) on the wall right hand 
side as you face front door. 

Rainfall 
November 2013   136 mm    
10 year high          25 mm  
10 year low           173mm  
10 year average    106 mm 

Neighbourhood Watch 
A local garage has been broken 
into and a brand new mower 
stolen.  Police urge residents to 
ensure their outbuildings are  

      locked and their valuables   
       secure. 
Barry Old, Neighbourhood Watch, 810359 

   VILLAGE WHEELCHAIR 
A wheelchair  is available for people to borrow if the need arises.   It is kept in the W.I. Hall, and can 
be accessed by telephoning either   Jackie Tagent (810520) or Sally Errett (810547). 

NEW! 



 BIGBURY  MEMORIAL  HALL 
Calendar of Events  December 2013 – January 2014 

Day & Time   AcVvity           Contact name      Tel. no 
Mon. 9.30 – 10.15  *Body Boost          Jill Gubbins         810651 
           10.30 – 11.30 *Pilates          Jill Gubbins         810651 
 2.30 – 4.30    Bowls          Jim Chadwick       810454 
 
Tues.  5.00 – 6.00    French ConversaZon         Vic Gubbins         810651 
  
Wed.   9.30 – 11.45   South Hams Shrimps      Annabelle Parnell   810429  
   
Thurs.   9.15 – 10.00 *Body CondiZoning        Jill Gubbins          810651 
 10.05 – 11.05 *Pilates          Jill Gubbins          810651 
 11.15 – 12.00 *Strong & Steady(+ tea & chat)  Jill Gubbins          810651 
     
*Jill’s last session before Christmas  will be on Thursday 12th December.  Probable restart date is Monday 13th January   

 

The Wells at Ringmore Vean 

Ringmore Vean was not men/oned in the list of wells around Ringmore so I thought I would let you know about them and 
boost the total so far.  We have four wells at the property, the first is at the furthest corner of our garden and is fed from 
somewhere under the King’s property Mandava.  This feeds into a second well close by and the water then runs under 
ground and comes out into our stream, leading to our pond and then out to the pond in the King’s field.  The third is a 
buDer well, with its /ny trickle of icy cold water flowing through it all the /me.  The fourth is fed from the buDer well and 
this too drains out into the stream and away down the valley.  The fourth well used to have a pump aDached to it (the 
pump is s/ll in the garden) and this was used to pump water into the slate water tank (this can s/ll be seen perched on top 
of our back hallway).  This would have given the household gravity fed running water in the house.  Karen Purdy 

By my reckoning this now makes 21 wells in or near the village, but there may be more. 
We don’t have all the facts about the history of the village and we are intent on filling the gaps.  If any  readers 
have informa/on about the history of their property we would welcome the informa/on and would ask them to 
get in touch with any member of the CommiDee 
Richard Baker, Ringmore Historical Society 

We were very grateful to receive a generous donation from Ann Lambell.  It will be put towards the raffle and the 

tombola at our Christmas Bazaar, which we hope will, in turn, generate funds for the Newsletter. Thank you very 

much Ann.   

The Editorial Team 



RINGMORE HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
 

WEDNESDAY JANUARY 22ND 2014 
7.30 

IN THE W.I. HALL 
 

How ^_von’s pr_ss r_port_^ th_ 
first worl^ w[r 

 
An illustrated talk by Historian 

Robert Hesketh 
 

Admission for non members: £2 

        
 
       Alan joined in enthusias/cally and wholeheartedly to everything he  
       commiDed to.  He helped Dennis and Di out as a part /me  
       farmer when they were away.  Undertook decora/ng, pain/ng, 
plumbing       and general all round handy man jobs for various people – there wasn’t 
       anything he didn’t turn his hand to.  He was a Parish Councillor, the P3 
       Co-ordinator (or footpath warden) organized beach cleans and did a  
       great deal of work on the paths himself.  He was Chairman of the Short 
Mat        Bowls Club, some/me builder of fences at Flete Point to Point Course, 
       /me keeper and scorer for the Inter Parish Quiz, ques/on master for  
       quizzes at Bigbury and Ringmore where he successfully kept all the  
       unruly in order, twice winner of the darts compe//on in the JE, helped 
       out in the JE, helped out at the WI and All Hallows fetes by making and 
       hos/ng many children’s games (who could possibly forget ‘Splat  
       the Rat’),  erec/ng and dismantling marquees and generally running 
       around and some/me stand in parish newsleDer deliverer.   He helped 
       Phill with the village Christmas tree every year (Phill has said that he 
now needs to fill the void and would welcome a willing volunteer).  There isn’t an organiza/on or society in the 
village he hasn’t helped either with his /me or his talents. 
His self-taught woodworking skills were legend and his work can be seen all over the village – for instance, no-
one would be standing safely in the pulpit without him. 
He was a life /me supporter of the Royal Bri/sh Legion having been involved by his Grandfather.  He ran the 100 
Club and a`er a while, when Guy was sa/sfied he had completed his appren/ceship he ran the RBL auc/on for 
10 years.   
He was the RBL representa/ve on the Parish Room CommiDee and then became the Chairman.  He found funds 
for the refurbishment, which was no mean feat and travelled to mee/ngs to put forward the case.  He spent 
many hours doing the work himself.  His legacy will be a warm, clean and comfortable facility which will be 
enjoyed by many people for many years to come. 
All through his illness he never complained, was never angry and approached it in the same way he approached 
life – full on and looking it in the eye. 
He was well loved, a loving husband, father, grandfather, loyal and steadfast friend. 
An extract from the tribute given at Alan’s Memorial Service 
 
We send our condolences to Robbie and family.  Alan was an active and busy member of the Parish and he used 
his many skills to benefit the community.   He contributed  so much and will be greatly missed. 
The Editorial Team 

Alan McCarthy 04.05.1945 Alan McCarthy 04.05.1945 Alan McCarthy 04.05.1945 Alan McCarthy 04.05.1945 ----        13.11.201313.11.201313.11.201313.11.2013    

 

  WISHING ALL OUR READERS A  

VERY HAPPY CHRISTMAS 

AND A 

PEACEFUL NEW YEAR 

THE EDITORIAL TEAM 

 



J.E.J.E.B.T.T.T. 

Journey’s End John Edward Bracey Table Tennis Tournament 

Sunday 9th March 2014 at 13.30 

Plenty of warning is being given so that you do not miss this popular village event, so please make a note in your 

diaries whether you can play or not. Next year will be the 18th in the long series and it has always been a fun day. 

You do not need to be able to play to a high standard to enjoy yourself, you can come along and watch or better 

still put your name on the sheet in the entrance lobby of the Journey’s End Inn. We are aiming for the easy to 

organise number of 32 again. The draw will take place on Thursday 6th March 2014. The start time will be 1-30 so 

that people can have a drink and/or a meal before play commences. The entrance fee for the tournament is a 

minimum of just £1 to go to the Air Ambulance charity. Anyone who wishes to practice for the event will be 

welcome as a guest at the Ringmore Table Tennis Club in the Parish Room on Tuesdays from 8.00 p.m. 

       
      Ringmore WI – November Meeting 
 
   Ringmore WI members and visitors were very interested in hearing Roger Barrett’s talk about 
   his time as a guide at the Start Bay Lighthouse.   
 
The talk commenced with a short film from an edition of ‘Countryfile’ a few years previously.  Matt Baker was 
shown over the lighthouse by Roger Barrett. 
 
Roger then went on to outline the history of building lighthouses and the need for them along various parts of the 
coastline.  Nearer to this part of the world he showed artists sketches of the original, and second build, the of 
Eddystone lighthouse, both of which were made from wood, and looked extremely decorative, rather than 
functional.  Eventually the design, as in Smeaton’s Tower on the Hoe, was adopted.  This lighthouse  is only on 
The Hoe due to the rocks below Smeaton’s Tower at the Eddystone becoming unstable.  A new lighthouse – the 
one we see when we look out across the water now - was built on more stable rocks. 
 
Everyone very much enjoyed a first rate speaker with good slides to enhance the talk. 
 
Our next meeting is on Thursday January 9th at 8.00pm when Roger Tyler will be speaking about the 
Kingsbridge Foodbank.  This is one of the two charities which we are supporting at the present time.   
All are welcome. 

RINGMORE PARISH COUNCIL  COUNCILLOR VACANCY 

A casual vacancy exists on the Parish Council and applications are invited from prospective councillors. 
If you would like to be considered please let the clerk know at the address below. 

If you would like to know more about being a councillor please contact one of the councillors. 

When a casual vacancy arises, the council must as soon as practicable, give public notice of the vacancy by 
posting the notice in some conspicuous place or places within the parish or community. 

If within 14 days after public notice has been given, at least ten electors give written notice to the proper officer of 
South Hams District Council at Follaton House, Totnes, TQ9 5NE of a request for an election to fill the vacancy, 
then a by-election must be held except where a vacancy occurs within six months of the next ordinary elections. 

If no by-election is called, the council must as soon as practicable after the 14 day period, fill the vacancy by co-
option. If the vacancy falls within the six month period the council may but need not, fill the vacancy. 

The council may co-opt whom it pleases to fill a vacancy, provided the person is qualified to be a councillor.  The 
person co-opted must receive a majority of votes of those councillors present and voting at the meeting where 
the co-option takes place.   

Peter Javes 22 Glebe Land Aveton Gifford Kingsbridge TQ7 4LX Tel 01548 559283 

peter.javes@btinternet.com 



Alice Mason on her 98th Birthday 12th November 2013 
Photograph taken by Michael Tagent 

 
   Over the winter months volunteer groups have been helping to maintain the National Trust’s  
   countryside properties.     
 
   The South Devon Volunteer Group has been working with the National Trust to maintain the  
   hedgerows running along Smugglers Path in Ringmore.  Hedge laying is an important   
   traditional  rural skill. The volunteers work hard to encourage the growth of the hedgerows and 
   improve their overall structure and strength.  Over time the hedgerows will create a more  
   effective stock-proof barrier. 
 
At Nodden Mill the Ringmore Volunteer group will be willow coppicing.   Willow grows quickly and coppiced willow 
will produce multiple branches.  The aim is to create coppice for future willow harvesting and to base further 
volunteering opportunities and events around this activity, such as basket and hurdle making.    
 
The work that our National Trust volunteers do is very important to us.  Volunteers make a significant contribution 
to countryside management and without them we would not be able to maintain our places for everyone to enjoy.   
 
If you would like to find out more about volunteering opportunities with the National Trust – to learn a new skill, 
make new friends and enjoy working outside in the country – then you can contact Helen Pattison at the Rangers 
Office on 01548 562344 or email helen.pattison@nationaltrust.org.uk. 
 
Many of you will know Simon Garner who has been our Head Ranger for many years and worked this area for 
over 15 years. He has now left the Trust for a job with Cornwall County Council as Countryside Sites and Trails 
Officer. We wish him all the best with his new role across the river, he will be greatly missed. The new 
Countryside Manager will be starting in January.  
 
Over the Christmas period we will have Rangers on call, so if there are any issue that concern you, or 
emergencies that come up please call the office; and we will do our best to deal with it. 
 
On behalf of the South Devon Ranger Team we wish you a very Merry Christmas and a relaxing festive holiday. 
 
Helen Pattison 
Community Ranger Internship 

Parish Volunteers Clearing Ayrmer Lane 
November 2013 



Prayer Chain 

From time to time, most of us feel the need for prayer (whether or not we go to church). Over the past few months many have 

felt the need and benefit of the prayer chain. If anyone has a prayer request, they can phone one of the numbers below and 

give details of the request (as much or as little detail as they wish). That person will then phone the next person on the list 

and so on - ensuring at least ten people are praying. Details will be kept confidential at all times.  Rosemary Wilson 810211, 

Jenny Williams 810851, Mary Wilson 830280, Gill Tomlin 810028, Sally Errett  810547, Alice Thornton 810284, Judy Bull 

810420, Alison Wynne-Powell 810407, Sally Ness 810639, Drina Williams 810405. 



N
e

w
s

 F
ro

m
 .
..
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Remembrance Day Service November 10th  
There was hardly a spare seat in All Hallows church where we attended the annual service of Remembrance. Preceding the 
two minutes silence a list of all the local people who died in the 2 world wars and subsequent conflicts was read out by the 
Royal British Legion President Brian Stark. The Service included the laying of Poppy Wreaths at the Memorial Window by 
representatives of the Royal British Legion, Ringmore Parish Council and Ringmore Womens Institute. We were reminded 
of the huge numbers who were killed in order that we might have peace. The Remembrance Day Service was led by  
Michael Tagent and we are grateful to him for taking the service in a sensitive manner, and also very grateful to all those 
who also took part in different ways. 
 
Candlelit Carol Service, December 22nd 
This will take place at 6.00pm followed by mince pies and mulled wine and once again it will no doubt be one of the very 
special highlights in the Ringmore calendar. The choir is practising on Wednesday evenings at 7.30 in the home of Adrian 
and Judy and it is not too late if you would like to join them.  As previous years, we have invited representatives of  the many 
various village organisations to take part in the service by reading out a suitable Christmas reading. Adrian is working on the 
service layout and will forward the reading to the appropriate people in good time for them to get familiar with it. We are 
looking for children to sing at the Candlelit Carol Service. We hope they will lead a couple of carols. If you think you might be 
interested, please contact Adrian & Judy (810420) as soon as possible. Come early to secure your seat!  
 
Christmas Day Family Communion Service, December 25th 
This year we are fortunate to have Michael Hinton taking our service here in Ringmore at 10.30am. So do come along and 
join us.  
 
Team Family Communion Service, 29th December   
Our Team Rector Neil Barker will conduct the Team Service to be held at St Georges church, Modbury, starting at 10.30am. 
There will not be a service at All Hallows on that day. 
 
Village Services 
Our village services are becoming very popular and the October service was led by Christopher Piercy who gave a thought 
provoking, calm and measured delivery. The speaker was Denis King, who had previously been a teacher, and he gave an 
excellent talk which was interesting, humorous and thoughtful. Why not come along for our next village service which will be 
held on Sunday 15th December. 
 
Church Pre-Christmas Clean up 
Thanks go to Frank and Drina for organising, together with the willing band of helpers, for sprucing up the church ready for 
the various Christmas celebrations. It really does look sparkling clean. 
 
Quinquennial Inspection work 
Following the woodworm treatment on the church during May this year another phase of work has just been completed. This 
involved cleaning out all the rainwater gutters and down pipes, replacing damaged and missing roof slates  de-rusting and 
painting of the three bells support framework, replacing high level light bulbs and replacing the electrical supply and socket 
(which failed the electricity safety examination) for the Village Christmas tree. The next phase which is in the process of 
starting is a full report on the rainwater furniture to find out which requires replacing or just hopefully painting. 
 
Pledged  Giving  
We will shortly be distributing the 2014 envelopes to those who give regularly to All Hallows. As well as being convenient for 
the givers, it is a tremendous help to the church and we can also collect the Gift Aid from tax payers which currently  
enhances contributions by 25%. (Some people give by standing order, which is even easier to administer.) If you do not  
receive your envelopes in the near future or wish to start participating in the scheme, then please contact Ron Williams, our 
current Treasurer, on 810851. Many people, mistakenly believe that their giving disappears into central funds via the 
“Common Fund” and is wasted on unnecessary administration and hierarchy, but the figures show that the cost of the  
diminishing number of parish clergy exceeds the total contributions to the “Common Fund”. This means the churches are 
net receivers from the diocese and contribute nothing towards the costs of Bishops, Archdeacons, administration etc. and 
this is true both for Ringmore and for the Modbury Team as a whole. With the remedial work identified by the Quinquennial 
Inspection this is a difficult time for All Hallows financially and you might like to consider whether you would like to increase 
your support or to start giving. Without doubt, however, our first priority is to invite you to come to church, whether or not you 
can contribute financially. 
Phill Errett 

WISHING YOU PEACE AND JOY AT CHRISTMAS 

and a HEALTHY 2014   FROM ALL HALLOWS 





 

  Ringmore Historical Society 
The 29th Annual General Mee0ng of the Society was held on November 20th in the WI Hall. The         
following were elected to the commiDee: 
  Chairman -Michael Tagent.  Treasurer-Richard Baker.  Secretary-Barry Old.  
  Mike Wynne-Powell and Brian Lambell were elected as commiDee members. 
In the Annual Report the Chairman announced that the Society had been successful in obtaining   
a grant of  £5000 from the Heritage LoDery Fund 





J B S 
John Butler Stonework 

Quality Stonework 
Building & General Maintenance 

Free Estimates 
Efficient Service 

Based in the South Hams 
 

————————————————— 

John Butler Services 
Plumbing Maintenance and Repairs 

Hot Water Systems 

 
Boiler Service and Repairs 

Power flushing of central heating systems 
Gas, LPG and Oil 

Caravan and Holiday Home Safety Checks 
Gas Safe Registered 

Emergency Call Outs 
 

Tel:01548 810462/07977 962091  

If you wish to adver0se in the NewsleDer 
 please contact  

Ringmorenews@btconnect.com 
Or any of the team : 

Jane 811218, Gillian 810303, 
Karen 810382, Lynn 810093,Sally 810639 

Box Advert 1/8 of a Page  
@ £22.00 per year (11 Issues)  

 £2.50 per one off advert 



A M KING & SONS 

All aspects of building work and  

renovations undertaken. 

Bespoke double glazed wooden  

windows and doors 

New kitchens and bathrooms 

Interior and exterior decoration 

 

01548 810570 

amkingandsons@fsmail.net 

Gentle, safe and  

LOGS FOR SALE 

Dry seasoned—mixed varieties 
Cut to your requirements 
 
Winter 2013/14 prices per load 
£50, £90, £180 delivered 
 
Please tel Tim on 01548 810284 



Turtle Farm Produce 
Autumn/Winter Opening Times:   
 On Fri & Sat, only 11am–4pm 

Plants –Many Shrubs &Climbers 
Ready Potted Spring flowering bulbs   

“PLAN AHEAD & BE READY” 
 

Orders now being taken for Xmas Pork, Lamb & Turkey  
Free Range Eggs Homemade Cakes and Pies  

Marmalades and Chutneys Homemade Ready meals available. 
Wild Bird Food Seasonal Vegetables & Potatoes 

Phone evenings—01548 810923– WE CAN ALSO DELIVER 

We are in the polytunnel on top of the hill Bowling Green Cross.  Two ways in:  The 
turning on the bend before the golf course or on the Bigbury Village to 

Challaborough/b-on-S road. 

 



Holiday Let 
The Beach House 

The Thatches Holiday Village, Modbury 
Three bedrooms, two bathrooms 

Luxury Accommodation.   
Stunning views of Dartmoor 
www.thethatches.co.uk 
Chris Duff: 01548 830346 
Angela & Peter Phipps: 

 01932 867 090 



 



   

 

 

 

 

 

The Journey’s End Inn, how pubs used to be 

******************** 
Winter Warmers 

***  £8.50 per dish  *** 

Rabbit and Chicken Pie, Cheddar Cheese Pastry, Spring Onion Mash 

Beef Shin, Real Ale, Winter Root Vegetable Stew, Herb Dumplings 

Slow Roast Pork Cheek, Bramley Apple Mash, BuXered Savoy Cabbage 

Wok Fried Shitake Mushroom, Ruby Chard, Spring Onion, BuXernut Pumpkin, Green Chilli, Egg Noodles 

Available both lunch /mes and evenings except Sundays 

****************** 
Traditional Sunday Lunches 

**************** 
Booking always advisable, especially weekends 

**************** 
New Year’s Eve:  our usual get together for everyone to enjoy  

**************** 
Christmas Opening Hours:  

          Christmas Day:  12.00 - 2.00ish  for Drinks 
          Boxing Day:  12.00 - 4.00ish  Food and Drinks 
          New Year’s Day:  12.00 - 4.00ish  Food and Drinks 
 
WISHING EVERYONE A REALLY HAPPY CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR 

 
Conor and Tracy at The Journey’s End Inn,  Ringmore, TQ7 4HL 

01548 810205  www.thejourneysend.com 


